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MASS SCHEDULE  
Saturday 9.30am, 6pm (Vigil) 

 Sunday 8am, 10am, (po polsku) & 
12.00 noon  

Monday, Wednesday & Thursday 8am 
Tuesday & Friday 8am & 7pm  

 
 

ST PAUL’S CHURCH  
Sunday: 9am & 10.30am,  

Monday–Friday: 10am 
 Saturday: 10.30 am & 7pm (Vigil) 

 

Canon Liam Stevenson, PP VF 
Fr Joseph Wozniak, S.Chr 
Fr Colum Wright, CC 
Deacon Kevin Devine 
                        

St. Peter’s Parish, Shankill 

20th NOVEMBER 2022 – FEAST OF CHRIST THE KING 
 

 

RECENTLY DECEASED 
Alac McDonagh, Castle Lane Mews 

Sean Lavery, New Street 
Baby Peadar McFadden, Lake Street 

 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 
Sunday 20th November 

Marie McAvoy, Ennis Tarry 
Evelyn Campbell, Cypress Gardens 
Mary Mulholland, Liscorran Road 

Nora McStravick, Shore Road 
Kay le Sauvage, Guernsey 

Rosaleen Sands, Kiln Lodge/Meadowbrook 
 

Monday 21st November 
Joe Fearon, Shore Road 

Liam McCorry, North Street 
David Murtagh, Ashgrove Crescent 

 

Tuesday 22nd November 
Joanne Sharpe, Deeny Drive 

Maureen McGrath, Levin Road 
Kathleen McGivern, Desmond Avenue 

Mary Doyle, Kilwilke Road 
Sheila McAlernon, Antrim Road 
Kathleen Walsh Victoria Street 

Brian (Bernard) McAnerney, Aghagallon 
 

Wednesday 23rd November 
Ethna McAlinden, Lough Road 
Sheila McConville, Shore Road 
Sarah McConville, Wesley Place 

Nellie & Sheila Doran, Drumnakelly 
Daniel McStravick, Sloan Street 

Elizabeth Ganley, Portland Manor 
Bill Murray, Victoria Street 

Mary Ellen Mulholland, Derrymore 
 

Thursday 24th November 
Roisin Stewart, Inglewood 
Patsy Toman, Inglewood 

Ellen Murphy, North Street 
Patsy Gallery, Donnelly Gardens 

Frances McAtamney, Island View, Kinnego 
Tom McInerney, Antrim Road 

Gabriel Lennon, Shore Road/Australia 
John Joe Magee, Tarry Drive 

Annie & John McCluskey, Grattan Street 
Kathleen O’Neill, Richmount Gardens 

 

Friday 25th November 
Etta Moore, Lavery Avenue 
Aaron Dolan, Allenhill Drive 
Maeve Lavery, Antrim Road 

Johnny Henderson, Castor Bay Road 
 

Saturday 26th November 
Jean McGeown, Drumnamoe Gardens 

Eilish Hamill, Gosselin Drive 
Vera Sarsfield nee Campbell, North Street 

May & Desmond Lavery, North Circular Road 
Joseph & Cecelia Corey, Church Walk 

May Tipping, North Circular Road 
Anthony Declan Bayliss, Lurgantarry 

Ann Elizabeth (Betty), O’Brien, Leansmount Road 
Sarah & Joseph Lavery, Sloan Street 

 

Requests for Anniversaries, Month’s Mind and all 
notices should be left into the Parish Office on or 
before 12 noon on the Wednesday of the week 

before if they are to be included in the Bulletin. The 
minimum diocesan stipend is £10. 

 As we have a booking system, anniversaries can be 
booked in advance up until the end of the year. 

Please use the anniversary envelopes at the back of 
the Church 

Parochial House and Parish Office     Tel. 3832 3161    

E-mail:office@stpetersparishlurgan.org   Website: www.lurganparish.com 

 St Paul’s Parish Office 38321289 & Parochial House, 54 Francis Street 38327173 

Safeguarding Children and Adults who require protection 
Designated person for Dromore Diocese – Mrs Patricia Carville 077 8991 7741 

Parish Safeguarding Representative –Tel. 0756 329 3431 
 

St Vincent De Paul, Ozanam Centre 3832 5725        Bethany Bereavement Team: 075 4899 1681 
 

 
 

All parents wishing to have a child 
baptised in St Peter’s Parish, must 
notify the Parish Office in person. 
One month’s notice is required. 

 
 

Baptisms take place on the first, third 
and fifth Sundays of the month @ 1.30pm 

 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION 
13th November – £3678.25 

Car Park – £450.30 
 

Donations - £40 
 
 

Thank you for your continued support  
and generosity 

 

STANTON HEALTHCARE COFFEE 
MORNING: 

A coffee morning in aid of 
Stanton Healthcare is taking 

place in the Synod Hall, Armagh 
Cathedral on Saturday 

3rd December at 10.45am. 
Every coffee shared helps 

Stanton be there for a woman 
facing an unexpected pregnancy, 
providing her with life-affirming 
options in an environment that 

promotes physical and emotional 
well-being. 

For more information contact 
028 9033 2882 

 

    

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION  
With Fr Jozef  

Friday 6.00pm - 6.45pm 

PRAYER OF ST COLUMBAN 
(540-615) - 23 NOVEMBER 

O, Lord, grant us that love which 
can never die, which will enkindle 

our lamps but not extinguish them, 
so that they may shine in us and 

bring light to others.  
Most dear Saviour, enkindle our 

lamps that they may shine forever 
in your temple.  

May we receive unquenchable light 
from you that our darkness will be 

illuminated, and the darkness of the 
world will be made less. Amen 

 

 
 

‘If you wish to know the Creator – 
know the creation.’ We remember 
the Columban Missionaries who 
serve in solidarity and friendship 

with the poor and the marginalised. 
They connect with different cultures 
and communities in a genuine spirit 
of reconciliation, dialogue, justice, 

peace, gospel values and the 
integrity of creation 

 

‘It ADORATION CHAPEL, 
EDWARD STREET 

Adoration 9am-7pm 
 
 

THE SOUTHERN TRUST   

is hosting a special service of 
remembrance and thanksgiving 

for parents and families who 
have been bereaved through 

pregnancy loss or the death of a 
baby, child or young person in  
Daisy Hill Hospital or the wider 

community. 
The service will take place on 

Sunday 27 November at 3.00pm 
in Newry Town Hall. 

 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
ANNUAL CHRISTMAS APPEAL 

This year the annual appeal is on the 
weekend of December 10th/11th. 

 It is called Giving Sunday.  
A member of the St. Vincent de Paul 
Society will talk at all the Masses that 
weekend and there will be a collection 

after each Mass. We will also begin 
appeals to help families in need with 
gifts and food. This will begin on the 

weekend of November 26th/27th.  
As always, we are so indebted to you 

for your generosity to the families who 
are in need. May God bless your 

generosity. 
 

KNOCK SHRINE  
ALL NIGHT VIGIL 

Wednesday 7th December 2022 
Coach £25 booking & info 
Gabrielle 07933 521105 or 

Catherina 
 

Our Lady of Fatima prayers 
and Family Rosary devotions 

will continue on Tuesday, 13th 
December at 7-8pm 

 

ST PETER'S ANNUAL MASS 
FOR DECEASED MEMBERS 

AND FRIENDS 
Tuesday, 22nd November at 

7.00pm 

GOOD BEGINNINGS 
Your baby’s baptism is a time for 
celebration and joy. Naturally you 

want the best for your baby, and we 
want to help you to plan and 

prepare for your child’s baptism in 
the best possible way. 

Your most important preparation is 
to look at your own faith. The very 
fact that you have asked for your 

child to be baptised shows that you 
recognised the importance of God in 
your life. As your child gets older, 
he/she will grow up with the faith 

you have taught by example. 
As you help your baby grow up in 

the love of God, you too will 
experience growth in your own faith 
life. Your baby’s baptism is only the 

beginning of a new life through 
which you will grow closer to one 
another as a family and closer to 

God 

CAROL SERVICE. 
The Community Outreach Group 

 

 are sponsoring a Carol Service 
in the Jethro Centre on Friday, 

9th December at 7:30pm.  
This special programme is to 
help us get into the spirit of 
Advent and Christmas in a 

contemplative and spiritual way. 
Please come, bring friends, and 

enjoy the music and prayer.  
 

There will be a collection for the 
Food Bank to help their 

endeavour to feed needy 
families.  

Afterwards, there will be 
refreshments for everyone 

 

Mary’s Meals – Double the 
Love 

 

Mary’s Meals is keeping the 
promise of a daily school meal 

to 2.2 million children in 20 
countries.  

Our Double the Love Campaign 
has launched, and all donations 
made to Mary’s Meals until 31st 
January 2023 will be doubled by 
a group of generous supporters, 

up to £1.5million.  
 

Today, we face some of our 
greatest challenges yet in a 
world devastated by conflict, 

food insecurity and the cost-of-
living crisis, which we know is 

affecting people here as well as 
in the countries where we work. 

With Double the Love, your 
donation will be matched, and 

your kindness will go even 
further, providing children with 
hope of a better future through 

education and helping us to 
reach the next child waiting. 

  

To learn more or to browse our 
range of Christmas cards and 

gifts, visit 
www.marysmeals.org.uk or 

contact Caoimhe on  
073 9456 4065. 

 

REMEMBERING OUR BELOVED DEAD 
I chose to be thankful, not to be sad, 
for all of the wonderful years that we 
had. You gave me a smile that no one 

can steal; you gave me a purpose in life 
that was real. You gave me a blessing 

like no other could, when I was 
confused you understood. You gave me 
much more than I could repay, God put 
peace in my heart when He called you 

away. Though I stand by your grave, I’ll 
not shed a tear, I’ll always be thankful 

because you were here 

 

Dromore Diocesan Lourdes 
Pilgrimage 2023 

The Dromore Diocese intends to 
organise a 5-day pilgrimage to 

Lourdes in  
May 2023 (exact dates to be 

confirmed).  
 

Unfortunately, due to the 
pandemic it will be a different 
kind of pilgrimage, as we will 

not be using the hospital 
accommodation (Accueil) in 

Lourdes and will therefore be 
unable to support an assisted 

section in 2023. This means we 
will not have the same support 

from doctors, nurses, and 
volunteers as we had pre 

pandemic.  
 

The pilgrimage will include 
general insurance cover (to 

include Covid 19 cover), 
transport to/from airports, a 
programme of ceremonies in 
Lourdes, assistance of travel 

agent representatives in 
Lourdes.  

 

If you are interested in 
 travelling to Lourdes as a 

pilgrim in May 2023, please 
contact the Parish Secretary in 
St Paul’s on 028 3832 1289 no 

later than  
15th November 2022 to declare 

your interest. 
 

 
 

The Novena will continue on Tuesday’s. 
Novena prayers will be recited at the 

8am & 7pm Masses. 
 

 ST PAUL’S CHURCH  
The Novena will continue on Monday’s. 

Prayers will be recited at the 10am Mass 
& 7.00pm Masses 

Anam Cara Armagh, 
the organisation that supports 

bereaved parents, is holding a Parent 
Evening for bereaved parents on Wed 
30th November at 7:15pm in the The 
Armagh City Hotel. This event is free 

and open to all bereaved parents 
regardless of the age your child died, 
the circumstances of their death, or 

whether their death was recent or not. 
We also offer an online support 

service. Contact us 
on info@anamcara.ie or 028 95213120 

for any queries. 


